MONTHLY BULLETIN

Volume 29

SEPTEMBER, 1965

No. 1



ROGER C. WEEKS
... New Council President

Sierra High School Principal Roger C. Weeks New President of Southern Section Council

Early in his coaching career Roger C. Weeks, now principal at Sierra High in Whittier, was a party to, in fact, leader of, a band of Indians who thoroughly "roughed up" the population of McAllister, Oklahoma and got away with it.

Now, before you get the wrong idea, let us explain that the actions taken by this unlikely crew were entirely commendable and strictly on the up and up.

Roger Weeks, who last Spring was elected representative of the Suburban League and thereby became president of the CIF Council for the 1965-66 school year, began his career in education at Bacone Junior College in Bacone, Oklahoma. Among his first assignments was that of head baseball coach and on the Bacone schedule were two teams from McAllister. The "inside" and "outside" teams of McAllister State Penitentiary.

Needless to say, the "inside" team played all "home" games and it is here (in the State Pen) that Roger recalls the Bacone JC team, which was comprised of many Indian boys from nearby reservations, "romped" over the boys in the pen and got away with it. Weeks' tenure at Bacone JC in 1939 and 1940 was like old home week for him because it was in Bacone that

Roger grew up and received his early education at an Indian School.

He earned his college degree in economics from the University of Redlands in 1938 before returning home to begin teaching. However, California called and in 1940 Roger left Bacone for a position at Needles High School.

He may or may not have known what he was getting in for, but at Needles all he did was teach English, mathematics, history, dramatics, coach football and baseball and drive the bus. Roger recalls that at that time (1940) Kingman, Ariz. was Needles' nearest opponent in the old Tri-Valley League that included Las Vegas, Parker, Victorville, Blythe and Barstow. Kingman is 70 miles from Needles.

In 1942 Weeks joined the Whittier Union High School District and since then has been a teacher at Whittier High (1942-48); Director of Child Welfare and Attendance for the District (1948-53); Principal at El Rancho High (1953-62); Principal and Coordinator of Construction of Whittier High School number seven (1962) and since 1963 Principal of Sierra High.

Roger received his Masters degree in 1958 from Claremont Graduate School and is currently a candidate for the doctoral degree.

Weeks is an avid golfer who carries a 17 handicap and aspires to someday breaking 80. He and his son Larry, a sophomore at the University of Redlands, are hunting enthusiasts and annually schedule at least one quail hunting excursion to the central California area north of Fresno.

Roger and his wife, Josephine, also have one daughter, Linda, a graduate of the University of California at Berkeley.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

SEPTEMBER

- 18 Executive Committee meeting Corona del Mar Migh School 10:00 a.m.
- 18 Water Polo Coaches & Officials Clinic UCLA, Westwood 8:00 a.m.
- 25 Council Meeting Sierra High, Whittier 9:30 a.m.

Council Meeting Set Sept. 25 at Sierra HS

The first Council meeting of the 1965-66 school year will be held on Saturday, Sept. 25, at Sierra High School (9401 S. Painter) in Whittier beginning at 9:30 a.m.

Among the items on the agenda will be recommendations of the Releaguing Committee. This committee has been working on alignment of leagues for the 1966-67 school year since last fall and chairman Robert D. Ashton is expected to present the committee's final report.

New Track and Field Film Available to Member Schools

Three prints of an all new 16mm, sound motion picture—"This is Track and Field"—have been purchased by the CIF, SS, and are being made available immediately to member schools at no charge.

The film is released by Official Sports Film Service and runs approximately 30 minutes in length.

Filmed in New Mexico, the motion picture highlights instruction in rules and regulations as well as detailing

(Continued on Page Eight)

CIF, SOUTHERN SECTION 11011 Artesia Blvd. P. O. Box 488 Artesia, California 90701 (213) 860-2414

New CIF Office Ready For Occupancy Soon

The CIF, SS, office under construction on the campus of Gahr High School in Artesia will be ready for occupancy during the week of September 20, according to the contractor, Nick Pokrajack.

It is expected that the move from the present office to the new location will be made sometime during that week, barring unforseen delays.

Pictures of the new building will be published in the October issue of the Monthly Bulletin.

California Interscholastic Federation, Southern Section 11011 Artesia Blvd. Artesia, Calif. 90701 (213) 860-2414

Officers Roger C. Weeks, Principal, Sierra HS, President Winston Nelson, Superintendent, Pomona Unified School District,

Treasurer Kenneth Fagans, Commissioner of

Athletics **Executive Committee**

Robert D. Ashton, Administrator, Secondary Personnel Norwalk-La Mirada School District Arthur North, Asst. Supt., Azusa

Keith Gunn, Principal, Victor Valley Winston Nelson, Supt., Pomona HS

Richard Spaulding, Principal, Buena

Charles Ronin, V.P., Redlands HS Harry L. Bigger, Principal, Fillmore

Claud Hardesty, Principal, Santa Barbara HS

Marion Havs, V.P., Harvard School Clair Franklin, Principal, Trona HS Steve Miletich, V.P., Beverly Hills HS

Commissioner's Corner

Residence Rule Interpretations

By J. Kenneth Fagans

During the summer our office received a number of calls from parents seeking interpretations of CIF, SS, residences rules particularly as they pertained to where a boy may attend school and be eligible for interscholastic athletics following a change of residence on the part of his parents.

Section 3 of Article X of the CIF, SS, By-laws says: "A high school boy whose parents move from high school district A to high school district B, may be eligible only in district A or B. He may decide to remain in high school A or he may move immediately or not later than the beginning of the next school year to the high school of district B.

"If the boy remains in school A after the beginning of the next school year and then transfers, he loses the right to compete for twenty schools weeks, or for a year if he has ever competed in a high school athletic con-

It is in regard to this section of the rule that questions have been raised in recent weeks. Here is a typical situ-

A boy attends public school A and during the summer his parents move their residence into the attendance area of public school B. However, instead of transferring the boy into school B or leaving him in school A,

MINUTES OF CIF, SOUTHERN SECTION, EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING - JUNE 19, 1965

The meeting of the CIF, Southern Section, Executive Committee was called to order by Chairman Robert D. Ashton at 9 a.m. on Saturday, June 19, 1965 at Palm Springs.

The following members were in attendance: Chairman Ashton, administrator, secondary personnel, Norwalk-La Mirada SD; Keith Gunn, principal, Victor Valley HS; Harry L. Bigger, principal, Fillmore HS: Clair Franklin, principal, Trona HS; Frank O. Hopkins, superintendent, Brea-Olinda HS District; Arthur H. North, assistant superintendent, Azusa USD; Marion C. Hays, vice principal, Harvard School; Harold Wetzler, principal, Hawthorne HS; Charles M. Ronin, vice principal, Redlands HS; Steve Miletich, vice principal, Beverly Hills HS; Winston Nelson, superintendent, Pomona USD; Richard Spaulding, principal, Buena Park HS; Claud Hardesty, principal, Santa Barbara HS; Roger Weeks, principal, Sierra HS; and Commissioner of Athletics Ken Fagans.

1. APPROVE MINUTES — It was moved, seconded and carried to approve the minutes of the Executive Committee meeting of April 26, as published in the May, 1965, Monthly

the parents seek to have the boy attend a private school (C) located much closer to their former residence and school A than to their new home and school B.

It is then that section 2 of the residence requirements rule is apropos: "A boy who transfers from one high school to another must bring evidence that he was compelled to transfer on account of a change of official residence of his parents or legal guardian from one school district to another; otherwise, if he has never participated in an interscholastic athletic contest, he must have been in the new school at least 20 weeks from the date of transfer before he becomes eligible."

Unless there are extenuating circumstances, the Executive Committee would have no choice other than to declare the boy ineligible for interscholastic competition at private school C for a minimum of 20 weeks.

The interpretation would be based on the fact that his transfer from school A to school C was not brought about by the change of official residence on the part of his parents inasmuch as they moved a greater distance from the school (C) than they had been when he was enrolled in school A.

Bulletin.

2. CONSIDER APPLICATIONS FOR MEMBERSHIP—

- a. It was moved, seconded and can ried to recommend to the Council the the Rio Hondo Academy of Arcad be admitted to associate membersh in the CIF, SS, for a period of or year, after which time a review of the school's interscholastic athletic pro gram will be made.
- b. It was moved, seconded and car ried to recommend to the Council that Village Christian School of Sn Valley be admitted to regular mem bership in the CIF, SS.
- c. It was moved, seconded and can ried to recommend to the Council the Clark High School of Las Vegas, N vada; Cerro Villa Junior High Orange and Letha Raney Junior High of Corona be admitted to associate membership in the CIF, SS.
- 3. TEHACHAPI BASKETBAII REQUEST-A letter was read fro Tehachapi HS requesting permission to begin its basketball tournament 1:00 p.m. rather than 3:00 p.m. pe CIF regulations. The earlier time wa requested due to the great distance which must be traveled by the compe ing teams. It was moved, seconded and carried to grant the request.
- 4. ALHAMBRA REQUEST FO WAIVER OF THE EIGHT SEMES TER RULE-Alhambra HS request a waiver of the "eight semester rule for boys enrolled in a special education program for the deaf. The bo involved in this program find it neces sary to take five years to comple their high school program.

It was pointed out that if the C permitted a waiver of this rule would have to do so for every distri that had any type of special progra for the handicapped. It was move seconded and carried to deny the

5. COMMISSIONER TO TEND MEETINGS-It was m seconded and carried to authorize Commissioner of Athletics to att the following meetings, with expen paid, as the representative of Southern Section: The Cal Poly, Luis Obispo, Workshops in Aug 1965; the National Federation ball Rules Meeting in Phoenix in J ary, 1966; and the National Federal Annual Meeting in Indiana in Ju

6 MONTHLY BULLETIN MA-TERIAL-On behalf of the Orange County superintendents, Frank Hopkins reported that that group had objected to the publishing of "job opportunities" in the CIF, SS, Monthly Bulletin. It was pointed out that the various coaches associations have job placement services as do many other school-affiliated organizations.

It was moved, seconded and carried that the "job opportunities" section be eliminated from any future CIF, SS. Monthly Bulletins.

7. REPORT OF THE RELEAGU-ING COMMITTEE-Robert D. Ashton, chairman of the Releaguing Committee, reported that work on releaguing for the 1966-67 school year was progressing satisfactorily except in the southeast area. He indicated that he was calling a special sub-committee meeting for representatives from that area and he hoped to have final recommendations for the 1966-67 school year ready to present to the Council on September 25.

8. SAN CLEMENTE REQUEST— San Clemente High has requested permission for another year to allow ninth graders on the old campus (Capistrano) to compete on athletic teams with the students on the new campus (San Clemente). Since these students are actually under one administration and it is just a temporary situation until new buildings are completed, it was moved, seconded and carried to approve the request for another year.

9. GODDARD JUNIOR HIGH SWIM REQUEST—Goddard Junior High School in Glendora requested permission to continue to schedule senior high school teams in swimming due to a lack of swimming competition on the junior high school level. It was moved, seconded and carried to approve this request for a period of one

10. LIFE PASS REGULATIONS—

It was moved, seconded and carried to recommend to the Council that paragraph C of Article XX, Section 1, of our By-Laws be deleted. This paragraph states that "any citizen, 60 years of age or over, of a community in which a CIF, SS, member school is located, who has a long and outstanding record of service to the interscholastic athletic program" is eligible for nomination for a life pass. It was the feeling of the Committee that the life pass, in all but rare instances, should be awarded to school men only.

11. INVITATIONAL TRACK MEET RAINOUTS - At the last meeting of the Executive Committee a discussion was held pertaining to the return of entry fees when invitational track meets are cancelled because of inclement weather. The Commissioner was directed to prepare a statement of policy to be included in the Blue

It was moved, seconded and carried that the following be added to Article XIV:

"The management of an invitational sanctioned track and field meet (UHS District meets excepted) must, in the event inclement weather forces cancellation of the activity, return to each school whose entry fee exceeds \$5.00, 80 per cent of the total entry fee. No return is necessary when the total entry fee is under \$5.00."

12. ELIGIBILITY CASES—

a. Muir HS-It was moved, seconded and carried to deny the request of Muir High to waive the transfer rule in the case of Bob McNair.

- b. Pioneer HS Augustine Avila was granted one year of eligibility at Pioneer High in Whittier. The boy transferred to Pioneer from Mexico and was placed into the 11th grade by the administration. He will be a senior next year and it was the feeling of the Executive Committee that provided he meets all other eligibility requirements the boy should not be denied participation because of differences in the educational system of the two countries.
- c. Keppel and Victor Valley-Requests for waiver of the residence rules by administrators at Keppel and Victor Valley High School were tabled pending further investigation by the Commissioner.

13. PRE-SEASON CONDITION-ING FOOTBALL PRACTICE—The

Executive Committee was asked to interpret where the pre-season conditioning football practice, which will be allowed for the first time this season on an experimental basis, may be conducted. Requests were received to hold these sessions at the beaches, mountain resorts and military installations.

It was the opinion of the Executive Committee that this activity must take place on the high school campus of the specific school holding the practice session.

14. REQUEST FOR NEW HEAR-ING OF ST. JOHN BOSCO CASE

-The Commissioner of Athletics read a letter from Reverend John J. Malloy, principal of St. John Bosco High School, in which Father Malloy asked that the school's previous letter of resignation from membership in the CIF, SS, be disregarded. Reverend Malloy further stated that he felt that St. John Bosco had not had adequate time to prepare to defend charges made by the Catholic Athletic Association of "undue influence" presented at the April 26 Executive Committee meeting and asked that a new hearing be held on the matter.

After thorough discussion of the matter, it was felt that such a hearing would be in the best interest of the school and a meeting was subsequently arranged for Tuesday June 22, at Dominguez High in Compton. Minutes of that special meeting are found in this Monthly Bulletin.

15. SET DATE AND LOCATION OF SEPTEMBER MEETING—It was decided that the September meeting of the Executive Committee would be held on Saturday, September 18, at 10 a.m. at Corona del Mar High School.

16. REPORT OF BUILDING COMMITTEE—Chairman Ashton reported that construction is proceeding on the new CIF, SS, building on the campus of Gahr HS in Artesia. Completion date is October 6.

It was moved, seconded and carried to authorize members of the Building Committee (Messrs. North, Miletich, Ashton, Nelson and Weeks) to carry out the sale of the present CIF, SS, office building.

17. FINANCIAL REPORT AND ADOPTION — Treasurer Nelson informed the committee that although the fiscal year would not close until June 30, he was presenting a financial report showing estimated income and expenditures of the CIF, SS, for the 1964-65 school year as compared with the budget for that period. The report indicated that we will show a net gain of slightly under \$2,000.

The treasurer then presented a proposed budget for the 1965-66 fiscal year. After discussing each item in detail and making certain minor changes, it was moved, seconded and carried to accept the financial report and adopt the revised budget for the 1965-66 fiscal year and instruct the Commis-

sioner to prepare copies of the Financial Report and Budget for distribution to all members of the Council at the September meeting.

18. OFFICE STAFF—It was moved, seconded and carried to re-employ all members of the CIF, SS, office staff for the coming year at salaries to be determined by the Executive Committee.

19. PARACLETE REQUESTS WAIVER OF TRANSFER RULE—A request was received from Paraclete High School in Lancaster seeking a waiver of the transfer rule to allow boys to transfer from schools in the Antelope Valley area to Paraclete with a change of address. Paraclete is a new Catholic school in the area and will join the Desert-Inyo League this fall.

Keith Gunn, representing the Desert area on the Executive Committee, stated that the Golden League had gone on record as opposing any waiver of the transfer rule for athletic eligibility in this case. It was moved, seconded and carried to deny the request for waiver of this rule.

20. ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

—It was moved, seconded and carried to cast a unanimous ballot for the reelection of Robert D. Ashton as chairman of the CIF, SS, Executive Committee.

21. TERMS EXPIRE — With the conclusion of this meeting the Executive Committee terms of Hal Wetzler and Frank Hopkins expire. On behalf of the CIF, SS, Chairman Ashton commended both men and thanked them for their outstanding contributions to the organization.

There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was adjourned at 2:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, J. Kenneth Fagans Commissioner of Athletics

GAMES WANTED

FOOTBALL

Kennedy (Bar.)-Oct. 2

Chaffey—Sept. 30, Oct. 7, 21 Frosh only; Oct. 14, 21, Nov. 4 10, 18—Cee only.

Morningside—"C" only—Oct. 8 will take Oct. 7 either here of there.

Bell-Jeff.—Sept. 25, Oct. 8-9 V/JV Antelope Valley—Oct. 2, 16, 30 JV only; Oct. 15 8 only; Oct. 30 Frosh only.

St. John Bosco-Oct. 8, 22, 29 V

BASKETBALL

Bolsa Grande—Dec. 3
Servite—Feb. 1, 18
Pater Noster—2nd wk. Dec.
LaSalle—Dec. 18
Royal Oak—Jan. 4, 5, 6, 11, 14
Antelope Valley—Dec. 3 JV only
Dec. 3, Jan. 8, Feb. 4—B & (1)
only

TRACK

Crespi—Feb. 18, Mar. 10, April 10 Baldwin Park—Feb. 24, March 3

WRESTLING

Dominguez—Jan. 6 or 7
San Gorgonio—needs 3 pre-league

SWIMMING

Notre Dame, S.O.—Mar. 8, 11, 29 Pasadena—Feb. 11 Alemany—any dates

BASEBALL

Banning—Mar. 15, 18

Magnolia—interested in entering
Easter Tournament

North (Riverside)—Feb. 24, 25,
Mar. 1, 3, 11—V/JV

GYMNASTICS

Pasadena-Mar. 28, April 1

CROSS COUNTRY
Antelope Valley—Sept. 24, Oct.

Baldwin Park-Sept. 30

IV & Frosh

MINUTES OF SPECIAL EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING — JUNE 22, 1965

A special meeting of the CIF, SS, Executive Committee was called to order at 2 p.m., on Tuesday, June 22, 1965, at Dominguez High School in Compton by Chairman Robert D. Ashton.

The special meeting was called after the committee had received a letter from the administration of St. John Bosco High School asking that such a meeting be held in order that it might present, in detail, a complete defense of charges levied by the Catholic Athletic Assn., which accused representatives of St. John Bosco High School of using undue influence in recruiting prospective athletes for the school.

The following Executive Committee members were in attendance: Chairman Ashton, administrator, secondary personnel, Norwalk-La Mirada School District; Roger Weeks, principal, Sierra HS; Steve Miletich, vice-principal, Beverly Hills HS; Winston Nelson, superintendent, Pomona USD; Arthur H. North, assistant superintendent, Azusa USD; Harry Bigger, principal, Fillmore HS; Marion Hays, vice-principal, Harvard School; Claud Hardesty, principal, Santa Barbara HS; and Richard Spaulding, principal, Buena Park HS.

Also in attendance were Reverend John J. Malloy, principal, St. John Bosco HS; William Goodman, assistant athletic director; Ed Buckley, football coach; representatives of the boosters' club; Attorney Matthew Kurlich, representing St. John Bosco and Attorney Lawrence George, representing the CIF, SS. Reverend Augustine Carter, principal, Crespi HS; and Rev. John C. Hughes, principal, St. Bernard HS were in attendance representing the Catholic Athletic Assn.

Chairman Ashton opened the meeting by reading a statement summariz-

ing the entire St. John Bosco matter to this time. The statement gave a brief background report on the purposes of the Catholic Athletic Assn., information on the undue influence rule and its interpretations over the many years, and in chronological order, reviewed the actions taken in the St. John Bosco case:

April 26 — Representatives of St. John Bosco and the CAA appeared before the Executive Committee for a hearing on charges of undue influence levied by the CAA. The Executive Committee after hearing the evidence and reviewing the case voted to recommend to the Council suspension of the athletic program at St. John Bosco for a period of one year.

May 1—The Council of the CIF, SS, met at Excelsior High in Norwalk and the St. John Bosco case was on the agenda. Prior to the hearing of the case, Reverend Malloy, on behalf of St. John Bosco High School, presented a letter of resignation from the CIF, SS, dated April 30, 1965. The Council voted not to accept this letter of resignation and proceeded to hear evidence in the case. After hearing evidence the Council voted to suspend the interscholastic football program of the school for the 1965 season.

The Commissioner of the Southern Section notified the State CIF office and the executive secretaries of the Arizona and Nevada Associations concerning the suspension of St. John Bosco's football program.

June 4—A bulletin was received from St. John Bosco which indicated that an open hearing was to be conducted on June 7 for the purpose of releasing information pertaining to the suspension of the school by the CIF, SS.

June 7 — The Commisioner was contacted by Reverend Lawrence Byrne, administrative director of the Salesian Boys Club located in San Francisco. Rev. Byrne called to inquire if there was some way in which the administration at St. John Bosco and the CIF could get together in an effort to resolve the problems which existed.

Rev. Byrne arranged for a meeting of representatives of the CIF and St. John Bosco. The meeting took place early in the evening of June 7, prior to the scheduled open meeting at St. John Bosco.

As a result of this meeting, Fr. Malloy agreed to withdraw his letter of resignation and stated that he would request a hearing by the Executive Committee on the matter.

June 11—A letter was received from Fr. Malloy withdrawing the resignation of the school from the CIF, SS, and asking for advice as to what he should do in order to request a rehearing of the case. Fr. Malloy was advised that his letter would serve as a request for a rehearing.

June 19 — The CIF, SS, Executive Committee met and agreed to hold a special meeting for the purpose of reviewing the entire St. John Bosco matter. (See minutes of June 19 meeting above).

During the lengthy discussion, which followed the opening remarks by the chairman, the following points were made:

Rev. Carter, who presented the original letter which contained the seven charges of violations, reiterated his belief that through letters obtained from persons who had been contacted, it was shown that St. John Bosco had used undue influence to recruit boys.

Winston Nelson stated that it was his belief that throughout the entire proceedings the CIF Executive Committee and Council were looking for evidence that the administration at St. John Bosco was making an effort to correct the existing situation to see that future violations would not occur. The Council, he felt, after the letter of resignation, wondered if there was a desire on the part of St. John Bosco to reform or to change its attitude on recruiting practices.

Chairman Ashton pointed out that the original action taken by the CIF was not taken on hearsay but only after a review of the evidence in the case.

Commissioner Fagans read each individual letter which the CAA had obtained as evidence in the case and representatives of St. John Bosco were given the opportunity to answer each charge. This was done by follow-up statements received from some of the persons directly involved and by verbal statements from representatives of the school who were in attendance.

Attorney Kurlich and Rev. Malloy indicated during the meeting that St. John Bosco did not deny making certain telephone calls, however, that it was not realized that these were in violation of undue influence regulations. Mr. Kurlich then said that Rev. Malloy had prepared a three-point document which he felt would help to prevent any possible reoccurrence of the problem.

The three-point plan:

"BOOSTERS' CLUB BY-LAWS-

"Every member of the Boosters' Club upon admission must sign the following statement: I will not use any undue influence to persuade any student to attend St. John Bosco High School for the purpose of participating in sports. I will not make any promises to aid or influence in any form to parents or students to secure attendance of athletics at this school. The

violation of this rule, besides jeopardizing the athletic standing of the school, will automatically suspend me from membership in the Boosters'

"COACHES-

"Each coach employed by St. John Bosco High School must sign the following statement: I promise to read and observe the rules of the C.I.F. and carry them out to their full extent. I specifically promise not to use any undue influence to secure services of athletes: to wit, visit them in their homes, other schools, or make telephone calls for the purpose of influencing them to attend this school . . . The violation of these rules will automatically make voidable any contract, verbal or written, which I may have with this school.

"ST. JOHN BOSCO SCHOOL-

"The areas served by St. John Bosco High School, include North Long Beach, Bellflower, Compton, Downey, Paramount, and the western part of Orange County. If any non-resident student from any other area transfers to or enters this high school and becomes a member of any interscholastic team, he must sign a statement indicating that he has not entered the school as the result of any undue influence: promises of preferential treatment, tuition reductions, etc. If it should be proven, after he has signed such a statement, that any such inducements have prevailed upon him to enter the school, he immediately becomes ineligible in any interscholastic sport as long as he stays in this

Upon conclusion of the open hearing Rev. Malloy thanked the members of the Executive Committee for their indulgence in agreeing to give St. John Bosco the opportunity to more clearly present its side of the case.

Rev. Malloy, who had previously felt that adequate opportunity had not been afforded to learn in advance of the CAA charges prior to the meeting of April 26, indicated that whatever the decision of the Executive Committee, St. John Bosco would accept it with no further appeal or action.

Members of the Executive Committee remained in session following the open hearing.

It was the consensus of the committee that St. John Bosco had been guilty of certain infractions of the undue influence rule but at this time the administration had demonstrated a willingness to cooperate and explain all circumstances, there was a definite change in attitude of the school's principal, and he had set forth the above proposals which were regarded as postive steps to correct the situation.

After again reviewing the evidence presented, it was moved by Winston Nelson, seconded and carried to recommend to the Council that the penaty against St. John Bosco be modified

Because this meeting had lasted more than four and a half hours to was the feeling of the group that another special meeting should be called for July 12 at which time modifications would be discussed.

There being no further business meeting was adjourned at 6:30 pm

J. Kenneth Fagans
Commissioner of Athles

MINUTES OF SPECIAL EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING — JULY 12, 1965

A special meeting of the CIF, SS, Executive Committee was called to order by Chairman Robert D. Ashton at 1:30 p.m. at the CIF, SS, office. The following members were in atrendance: Chairman Ashton, administrator, secondary personnel, Norwalk-La Mirada School District; Harry L. Bigger, principal, Fillmore HS; Arthur H. North, assistant superintendent, Azusa USD; Marion C. Hays, viceprincipal, Harvard School; Steve Miletich, vice-principal, Beverly Hills HS; Claud Hardesty, principal, Santa Barhara HS; Richard Spaulding, principal, Buena Park HS; and Roger C. Weeks, principal, Sierra HS.

- 1. MINUTES APPROVED—It was moved, seconded and carried to approve the minutes of the June 22 meeting as presented by the secretary.
- 2. FOOTBALL PLAY-OFF QUALIFICATION—It was moved, seconded and carried that in order to qualify for the 1965 Small School football play-offs Needles HS may lose no more than two of the following seven games: September 24, Barstow Kennedy; October 1, 29 Palms; October 8, Blythe; October 15, Boulder City; October 22, Calipatria; October 29, Imperial; November 6, Holtville.

It was moved, seconded and carried that in order to qualify for the 1965 Small School football play-offs Morro Bay High School may lose no more than two of the following seven games: September 25, Junipers; October 2, Nordhoff; October 8, SLO Mission; October 15, McFarland; November 5, Atascadero; November 13, Alisal (Salinas); and November 20, Cabrillo (Lompoc).

3. COMPTON HIGH SCHOOL ELIGIBILITY CASE—The Commissioner reported that it had come to the attention of the CIF, SS, office that

Compton High School had unknowingly used an ineligible boy on its cross country and track team during the past seasons. Compton High School investigated the case and verified that the boy was ineligible. Compton will therefore forfeit any dual meet or league championships won in which the boy participated as well as forfeit its second place in the CIF Class B championship track meet. Being a junior, the boy, before he is declared eligible for next season's competition, must forfeit all athletic awards which he won last year and return them to the CIF, SS, office.

4. ST. JOHN BOSCO CASE — Chairman Ashton reviewed the background of the St. John Bosco case, particularly the special meeting held on June 22, at Dominguez High School during which the Executive Committee had voted to recommend to the Council a modification of the previously levied penalty for violation of the undue influence rule.

Since it was evident from discussion that there was a divided opinion among committee members as to whether or not the penalty should be reduced, Chairman Ashton asked each member to speak out on the subject.

During the ensuing discussion, it was pointed out that St. John Bosco's administration had demonstrated a complete change of attitude in the case as well as indicating that positive steps were being taken to insure that no incident of undue influence would occur in the future. The purpose of punishment, stated one Executive Committee member, is to modify one's thinking. He felt that that was already happening at St. John Bosco.

Following a lengthy open discussion, it was reaffirmed by the Committee that a modification would be recommended.

Rev. John J. Malloy, principal of St. John Bosco, was then called into the meeting room and informed of the Committee's decision to recommend modification. It was made clear to Father Malloy that the final decision in the case rested with the Council which would be meeting on September 25.

Father Malloy expressed his thanks to the committee for its willingness to hold two special meetings in order to reach a solution in the case. He pointed out that he had already put into action the three written rules for booster club members, coaches and the school in general which were presented at the June 22 meeting. They are found in the minutes of that meeting printed above.

Father Malloy assured the Committee that the school did not wish to resign its membership in the CIF, SS, and that he would see to it that all provisions of a modified penalty would be carried out.

Chairman Ashton informed Father Malloy that he would be notified in a few days as to the terms of the modified penalty which would be recommended by the Committee and Father Malloy was excused from the meeting.

The committee then discussed several terms for a modified penalty and following lengthy discussion agreed that:

"On September 25, the Executive Committee will recommend to the Council that effective September 27:

"1. St. John Bosco High School be placed on probation for a period of two years. during which time no individual or team representing the high school will be eligible for any championships or play-offs in any sport or classification.

"2. St. John Bosco High School will be removed from the Angelus League and required to compete on a free lance basis in all sports during the 1965-66 school year.

"3. St. John Bosco High School shall limit its athletic competiton in all sports to teams from high schools located within a forty mile radius of St. John Bosco. This limitation shall be in effect during the two years of probation.

"4. The Executive Committee shall periodically review the actions of St. John Bosco High School to see that there are no violations of the terms of probation. It is expected that all persons connected with St. John Bosco High School will adhere strictly to the letter and spirit of the undue influence rule as well as all CIF regulations."

The Commissioner was instructed to notify Rev. Malloy by letter of the recommendations of the Executive Committee.

There being no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, J. Kenneth Fagans Commissioner of Athletics

(Continued from Page One)

NEW TRACK AND FIELD FILM

the duties of officials in conducting a track and field meet.

The film is just one of a series of films released by Official Sports Film Service in conjunction with the National Federation of State High School Athletic Associations which are made available to CIF member schools. Also in our film library are: This is Basketball, This is Football and Official Baseball.

In addition, the Southern Section Track and Field Championship Meet may be obtained by calling or writing to Don Andersen at the CIF office.

School Changes Name

Rev. Vincent Cavalli, principal of St. John Vianney High School, has announced that henceforth the school will be known as Daniel Murphy High School.

The school is located at 241 S. Detroit St. in Los Angeles and is in the Camino Real League.

Water Polo Clinic Set Sept. 18 at UCLA

The Southern California Swimming and Water Polo Coaches and Officials Association will hold its 1965 Water Polo Clinic on Saturday, Sept. 18, at UCLA.

The clinic is free to members of the association while non-member coaches and officials will be assessed a \$2.00 registration fee. UCLA's new 50-meter pool area will be the site of the clinic.

Football Officials Banquet To Be Held November 3

The Southern California Football Officials Association will hold its annual banquet at the Rodger Young Auditorium on Nov. 3, it was announced by banquet chairman Ed Austin, vice-president of the organization.

Further information on the event will be published in the October Monthly Bulletin but principals, coaches, and officials are reminded to keep the date open.

Hot Weather Hints

Comment by the National Federation of State High School Athletic Associations and the Committe on the Medical Aspects of Sports of the American Medical Association.

The following suggestions are offered to help coaches prevent heat exhaustion and heat stroke during how weather athletic activity:

- Require a careful medical history and checkup prior to the beginning of practice.
- Schedule workouts during cooler morning and early evening hour in hot weather.
- Acclimate athletes to hot-weather activity by carefully graduate practice schedules.
- 4. Provide rest periods of 15 to 3 minutes during workouts of an hor or more in hot weather.
- 5. Supply white clothing (to refler heat) which is loose and comfort able (to permit heat escape) at permeable to moisture (to aller heat loss via sweat).
- 6. Furnish extra salt and water recommended amounts during weather.
- Watch athletes carefully for significant of trouble, particularly the demined athlete who may not represent discomfort.
- 8. Remember that the temperature humidity, not the sun, are the portant factors. Heat exhaus and heat stroke can occur in shade.
- Know what to do in case of such emergency, including immed first aid practices and prearrant procedures for obtaining medicare.